A regular meeting of the board of commissioners of town of Lake
Lure met in the town hall, Wed. April 9, 1958 at 7:30 P.M.

Those present:

J,Palll Wilsoanaﬁ‘ MaYOI‘

C. Roy Smith ,eees Comm.

We Eo Franks..e... Comn, Absent

In the absence of the clerk, Blancke B. kiles, J. Paul Wilson took hhe
minutes. .

The first business for discussion was the motor launmbh For Gar: camp.
The beard ieached a décision to charge a fee of $12.00 per year for

the launch. THe decigion was made for this fee because of the camp
being s church organization, and not according to the size of the boat
or the h.p. of the motor,

The board discussed boat and fishing permit fees Hor the Boys and Girls
camps. It was agreed to send the camp owners a statement for 1957 and
1958, the amount to be workdéd out befbre the camp season ppens.

After due consideration and some discussion the plans for the bath house
were adopted, detalls to be included in the minutes,

The board agreed to begin construction with the $L000.00, which has
been set up as & building fund. In the event the cost of construction
exceeds the $4000.,00 the balance of the cost will be taken from the
proceeds of the lzke and boat permits of the 1958 seaso n.

The rearing pool, for growing fish for restocking Lake Lure has been
completed at a cost of ~ 7.« . - . , This pool is located acrossg highway
7l from Lake Lure School. The pool is built on town property which is
designated for pakks and recreation. This pool construction wgs super-
vised Je.R.Washburn, OSr.

Current bilis were approved to be paid. The meeting was adjourned.

Minutes by J. Paul Wilson. .

Blanche B. Liles 6%262M¢74A4%wyu
S

Clerk

The regular meeting of the baord of commissioners was held in the
town hall Tuesday, May 13, at 7:30 P.M,

A11 menmbers were pregent :
J. Paul Wilson, Mayer
C. Roy Smith, GComm,
W.,EB, Franks, Comm.
Blanche B. lLiles,

N6 0ld business came up for discussion.

New Business

A letter was read to the board from the First Hationgl Bank and Trust

Co , of Asheville, H.C. Trustees for the John A. Goode estate .

requested that an adjustment be made in the April water bill, the said



bill being 29,17. Mr J.V. Bell glso asked for an adjustment on his
MArch water bill. After much discussion the board unanimuosly agreed
that all watédr registered by the meter as having been consumed or wasted
by broken pipes be charged to the sustomer. The town does not take
responsibility for broken pipes in private homes.

Larry Phillips was a visitor to the meeting and discussed the boat dock
being built in the beack area. Mr. Phillips saild to meet the needs of
boat parking for the theatre, Frankts Motel, and El Tango Restaurant
the dock would have to be built longer and farther out into the lake,
No action was taken on this issue.

Two merbers of the Hickory, (N.C.) Security Patrol met with the town
board to discuss orggnizing g security patrol #n the town of Lgke Lure,
Mr. Sides and Mr. Rudisgll gsked permission to make g survey of the
home owners to find how many would be interested in the gervices of the
securfty patrol. Permission was granted for the survey. Members of the
town board and the towmn police pledged the cooperation to the patrol

Several applications for wopk in the beack grea were read . No agetion
was taken on these applications,

The clerk was instructed to write Mr, Bolick for a final fee for the
figeal zBdit and ask for a contract.

Fees for the beach house and swimming were discussed. The fees arrived
at include: children 12 and undey, $.25. adults, $.50, Towels $.50 with
a refund of $.40. Church groups and other groups with as many as tem
to the group :$.25 per person,

Current bills were approved to be paid.
The meeting was adjourned.
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